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DRAFT MINUTES of the BOS Meeting 5/8/23
Please see minutes of 5/22/23 for approvals/corrections

PUBLIC COMMENT - (at the beginning of the meeting, for any comment by any Rye
resident on any topic. Requested time limit, up to 3 minutes each person.)

Lisa Sweet, Rye Energy Committee Member, gave an update to the Select Board
regarding Rye Community Power.

Joann Hodgdon, 63 Cable Road, commented that it was mentioned by Selectman
McGrath at the last meeting that he represents 564 people that voted for him. Being
elected has consequences and being an official does as well. There are 566 other voters
who didn’t vote for Selectman McGrath and there’s probably 3,000 to 4,000 that didn’t
vote at all. She pointed out that RSA 42:1 says to faithfully and partially discharge and
perform all the duties incumbent. She thinks it needs to be taken seriously. The Select
Board serves all the citizens of Rye.

Steven Borne, 431 Wallis Road, spoke about the April 24" select board meeting and
read from a prepared statement. He also commented on RSA 91-A, Right-to-Know Law,
that gives the Town the ability to push back and let the person know the costs that are
going to be incurred for any right-to-know request.

Howard Kalet, Rye Energy Committee Member, noted that the Town is extremely
well represented in the Community Power Coalition of New Hampshire. He announced
that Lisa Sweet is now on the executive board.

Jim Cassin, 17 Perkins Road, spoke about Perkins Road, which has become a very busy
road. He asked the Select Board to consider no parking or other options for the road to
make it safer for pedestrians and residents.

Joe Cummins, 990 Washington Road, thanked the Select Board for establishing a
Municipal Records Committee. He requested that the Town Administrator start the
meetings soon for the committee. He expressed his concerns about records being
destroyed before they get digitized.

CONSENT AGENDA ITEMS — (to be discussed at the meeting only if pulled off the
consent agenda by one of the three Selectmen.)

Email rec’d from Cybele Grier re: her resignation from the Beach Committee

The Select Board requested a letter of thanks be sent to Cybele Grier for her service on the Beach
Committee.

Motion by Bill Epperson to accept the resignation of Cybele Grier from the Beach
Committee. Seconded by Bill McGrath. All in favor.



